
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of Christ Church, 
 

Children in Need Day 

Friday 19th November is Children in Need Day. Please 

bring £1 to school. Children must be in school uniform 

as usual but can wear something spotty as well, e.g. a 

spotty ribbon, spotty socks or a spotty face mask.   
 

Goodbye to Mrs Litterick and Miss Penney 

After 22 years of faithful and enthusiastic service, Miss Penney will be leaving Christ Church on                               
Friday 26th November. She has a new job at Princecroft Primary School in Warminster. Mrs Claire Litterick 

will also be leaving us this term. Friday 3rd December will be her final day at Christ Church.  
 

Please join with me in wishing Mrs Litterick and Miss Penney every happiness and success for the future.                    

If you would like to contribute towards a gift for our staff leavers, please send in your donation in a sealed 

envelope marked with the staff member’s name. Donations need to arrive at the school office by midday on 

Wednesday 24th November. 
 

Christmas at Christ Church 

Despite the downward trend in new cases detected, incidences of Covid remain high in Mendip. In Frome, 

144 new cases of Covid were confirmed in the seven days 2–8 November 2021. And, because Somerset as 

a whole remains an amber area, all Frome schools are required to maintain strict Covid safety measures. 

Sadly, this means there will be no Christmas plays in school this year. 
 

The good news is that …  

 We will celebrate the season of Advent in our Collective Worship times in the last four weeks of term. 

 We open the Christmas Postbox for Christmas cards on Wednesday 1st December. 

 Our Christmas Fayre will be held outdoors on Friday 3rd December, 3–5pm. (There will be refreshments, 

a raffle, real donkeys and stalls selling festive arts, crafts and cards.) 

 On Tuesday 14th December our candle-lit Christingle service 

takes place. (Due to Covid restrictions, a lack of space and fire safety 

considerations, this event is NOT open to parents/carers.)  

 Christmas lunch for children is served on Thursday 16th 

December. (Please make sure you have booked menu options for 

your child with the school office by Friday 3rd December.) 

 Santa’s Grotto will be open on Thursday 16th December.  

 We finish the term with a traditional outdoor Christmas carol 

service at 2pm on Friday 17th December. (Everyone is invited. 

Please wrap up warm, wear a Christmassy hat and bring your best 

signing voice with you.) 

 Children return to school on Wednesday 5th January 2022. 

 

   

“Let your light shine brightly.” (Matthew 5:16) 
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School application deadlines 

The deadline for applying for a middle school place is 15th January 2022.  

The online portal for applications for children to start at Selwood or Oakfield in September 2022 is now 

open. The online application form can be found at www.somerset.gov.uk/admissions. All applications 

must be received by the 15th January 2022 deadline. However, at this stage there is no rush as applications 

are not processed on a first come, first served basis. Please note: there is no automatic transfer from                           

a first school to a middle school. To find out more, visit the Somerset School Admissions Facebook page. 

If a paper application form is required, please phone Somerset Direct on 0300 123 2224. 
 

The deadline for applying for a Reception place at Christ Church is 15th January 2022. 

Parents and carers of children due to go to first school in September 2022 can apply now using the online 

application form at www.somerset.gov.uk/admissions. If a paper application form is required, please 

phone Somerset Direct on 0300 123 2224.  
 

 
 

 

 
 

Rupert Kaye 

Headteacher 

2nd Frome Rainbows 
2nd Frome Rainbows has spaces for girls aged 5–7 years. We currently meet in Victoria Park, 5–6pm.                      
We are a very active unit with lots of exciting activities planned for this term.  
 

Parents, if your daughter would like to join Rainbows (or if you would like to volunteer to help us or 
another Girl Guiding section) please register on the “Join us” section of the Girl Guiding website: 
www.girlguiding.org.uk. We would love to hear from anybody who can help us in any way.  
 

Many thanks, 
 

Kirstie Jones 
Leader of 2nd Frome Rainbows 
  

 

f.y.i. Rainbows (5ς7 years) is the group before Brownies  

(7ς10 years), Guides (10ς14 years) and Rangers (14ς18 years). 

 

THANK YOU from Fair Frome 

Your generous Harvest Festival 

donations of fresh vegetables and 

fruit, tins of food, pasta, rice, pet food, 

nappies, shampoo, toothpaste and 

soap were all gratefully received by 

Fair Frome. Thank you! 
x 

 

THANK YOU to the Rotary Club of Frome 

The Rotary Club of Frome have generously donated £590 to 

Christ Church CofE First School to cover the cost of lovely 

new outdoor learning resources for our early years pupils. 
xxxxxx 
 

 

 
 

The water wall and two large mark-making easels are already 

proving popular with children in Diamond and Pearl Classes.  

x 

x  

Telephone: 01373 463781 
Email: sch.152@educ.somerset.gov.uk 

Website: www.christchurchschoolfrome.org.uk 
 

 

Christ Church C of E First School and Nursery 
Feltham Lane 
Frome 
BA11 5AJ 
 

https://www.facebook.com/Somersetschooladmissions/videos/358208501581506/
http://www.girlguiding.org.uk/


 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 


